KETTERING BOROUGH TENANTS FORUM

Meeting held – 8th June 2006

Present:
Councillors: Burton (Chair), P Evans, J Henson, Pote, Tod Don and Tebbutt

Tenant Representatives

Vi Dillon – Windsor Gardens

Yvonne Macdonald – Windsor Gardens

Josephine Copson – Alfred Street

Brian Eldrige – Thorngate Street

Moira Brown – Highfield Road

Barbara Fox – Yeomans Court

Tom Oughton – Yeomans Court

Stephen Panther – Sackville Street

Ron Ainsworth – Desborough

Douglas Walker – Desborough

Brian Kimpton – Counties T & R

Tony Palmer – Windsor Gardens

Poly Becks – Counties T & R

Barry Woodcock – NET T& R

Mark Gudyer – Highfield Road

Charlotte Bell – Highfield Road

Susan Milne – Naseby Road

Also Present
John Conway (Head of Housing)

Leona Mantle (Housing)

Nigel Richards (Housing)

Neal Gibson (Housing)

Amy Vickers (Committee Administrator)

06.TF.16
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Godfrey Shaw.

06.TF.17
DECLERATIONS OF INTERESTS

Councillor Burton declared an interest as the Portfolio Holder for Housing.

06.TF.18
MINUTES

AGREED
that the minutes of the Forum held on 11th May 2006 be approved and signed as a correct record by the Chair.

06.TF.19
MATTERS ARISING

Parking Bays at Poplar Road Kettering

It was reported that works on the parking bays would commence on 3rd July 2006.

Tenant Participation Officer

It was reported that the post of Tenant Participation Officer had been advertised again but there had only been one application received that met the essential criteria.  It was noted that agencies had been contacted and four Curriculum Vita should be received by the end of the week.

Tour of the Borough

It was recommended that the next date of the Tenants Forum be used for the tour of the borough.

Grass Cutting

It was reported that the grass cutting on Highfield Road had not been done properly.  It was 

AGREED
that Godfrey Shaw be invited to go on the tour of the borough to view some of the areas.

06.TF.20
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANT REPRESENTATIVES

An update on progress in dealing with items that had been raised by representatives was circulated at the meeting.

It was reported that there would be a trial on Highfield Road with a community skip.  The problem of fly tipping was discussed and it was suggested that this may help the problem.  

It was noted that the problem of fly tipping could get worse this year as the consession of bulk orders had been taken away but this would be monitored and brought back to the committee in the future.

Moira Brown Reported that residents in Highfield Road had volunteered to do a litter pick.

The tenants requested that the following items be added to the list: -

· Street sign missing – Bryant Road / Martin Road

· Graffiti on street sign – Northumberland Road

· Overgrown gardens – Edinburgh Close

· No flashing light on pelican crossing – Rockingham Road

06.TF.21
OPERATION KLEEN SWEEP / ESTATE WALKABOUTS

It was reported that the estate walkabouts were going well.  The main problems reported so far were on parking.  Several initiatives had been suggested including gardening of communal areas.

It was noted that all problems would be investigated collectively when the programme was complete.

06.TF.22
ASBESTOS REPORT

A short report was circulated to Tenants on the position statement for the asbestos surveys and it was reported that the predominant type of asbestos to be found was Chrysotile cement based products, which is very low grade and only requires annual inspections to be carried out to ensure that no damage has occurred.  No Crocidolite asbestos had been found in any properties.

One tenant reported that there was asbestos in the external boards at some of the flats.  The Head of Housing stated that this matter would be investigated and if required the boards would be replaced by steel sheeting.

06.TF.23
MOVE ON MOVE IN LIFESKILLS TRAINING

The Head of Housing reported that the first course was now on week four.  Nine people started the course and one young person volunteered to help run the next course.

It was noted that the next course would be run later in the year.

06.TF.24
RENT ARREARS PRIZE DRAW

It was reported that there were 2815 clear accounts and that the winners of the draw could win £250 high street vouchers, MP3 player, decorating vouchers or a credit onto their account.  The winning tickets were: -

· 1201 – Yeomans Court, Burton Latimer

· 1621 – Hilda Place, Kettering

06.TF.25
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

None.

06.TF.26
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Computer Systems

It was reported that the systems had been tracked down and returned.

Tenants Accounts Auditing

It was reported that the New Tenant Participation Officer would be arranging auditing of the tenants accounts with Consortium Audit when they had been appointed.

Dishwashers – Windsor Gardens

All the residents at Windsor Gardens wished to express their thanks for the dishwashers provided.

Garden Competition

It was reported that details of the garden competition would be advertised in Connect.

Update on Connect

It was reported that the next edition of Connect would be posted to tenants.

Northamptonshire Tenant Participation Forum

It was reported that the Northamptonshire Tenant Participation Forum was being held on 29th June 2006 at Daventry Leisure Centre and a bus would be arranged from Kettering.

Water Leaks

It was reported that water leaks should be reported to Anglian Water on telephone number 0800 771881.

06.TF.
27
PRIZE DRAW FOR TENANTS REPRESENTATIVES
 
It was noted that Vi Dillon had won the prize draw.

06.TF.28
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

It was noted that the next meeting of the Tenants Forum would be the tour of the borough being held on 13th July starting with a buffet at 5.00pm in the Council Chamber. 

(The meeting started at 7.00pm and ended at 7.55pm)
 
Signed ______________________________

(Chair)
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